

RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING OF April 12, 2016
The meeting began at 5:16 p.m. in the school’s conference room with the following members present (Carly Crews, Chris Corder, Gina Stinebruner, Shanna Skaggs, Jeremiah Gruber, and Alea McCray). 
Agenda:  Mr. Gruber moved to approve the agenda.  Mrs. Stinebruner seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Mrs. Skaggs moved to approve the February 2, 2016 meeting minutes.  Mr. Gruber seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  
Public Comment: No public comment
Student Achievement:   Mr. Corder discussed that MAP testing was going to start Tuesday, April 19th and be finished by Friday, April 22nd with make-ups continuing the following week.
Committee Reports: 
Curriculum: Discussed with Mr. Corder concerns regarding grammar and how the committee thought Mountain Grammar/Language could help the students with writing as a school if each grade level commits to 15 minutes a day or twice a day per week to work on it with the students.  The curriculum committee also shared other concerns about exposing and improving student writing from 1st grade through 5th.  It was suggested that an alternative to Mountain Grammar/Language be found since there is only $15,000 to spend on textbooks and the current cost to purchase books for an entire school is about $100,000 which there are not enough funds to cover the cost.  Drops in a Bucket were suggested as an alternative for Mountain Grammar/Language at a fraction of the cost and can implement using Drops in the Bucket right away.  MAP for Language could be used as a baseline if necessary for the next school year.  We need to ensure that all teachers in all grade levels are teaching grammar/language accordingly in order to see progress with our students.

Next meeting will be May 4th. 
New Business:   Mr. Corder discussed the Title I Parent Involvement Compact and the council reviewed the compact.  Mr. Gruber made the motion to approve the Title I Parent Involvement Compact.  Ms. McCray seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Mr. Corder explained the Title I School/Home Compact and the council reviewed the compact.  Mr. Gruber made the motion to approve the Title I School/Home Compact.  Ms. Skaggs seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Mr. Corder discussed the Title I Parent Survey Results to the council, and the council reviewed the results of the survey.  Mr. Gruber made the motion to approve the Title I Parent Survey Results.  Ms. Stinebruner seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  
Old Business:  No old business to discuss at this time.
Miscellaneous Business/Information:  
Current enrollment is 472. Field Day May 26, 2016 and we would like to have volunteer involved with field day activities.  Testing window will run five full days starting on May 9th and make-ups will be the week after.
Adjournment:   Mr. Gruber made the motion to adjourn.  Ms. McCray seconded, and the motion passed by consensus. 
The council meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.

Next meeting will be May 3rd at 5:15 in the conference room.

Respectfully submitted,

Carly Crews, Council Secretary  

